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SA 2 thanks the RAN ad hoc for informing SA 2 of the “result” of the RAN ad hoc meeting held 29-30/1/03 (namely that no conclusion was reached between Iu transfer of IMEISV or ‘bit map of UE faults’).

As indicated by the RAN ad hoc, this lack of decision does not prevent SA 2 from working further on the architecture (and in fact, SA 2 had already started on this work in SA2 #29 in San Francisco, 20-24/1/03).

However, during their work at SA2 #30 (Milan, 24-28/2/03) the lack of RAN decision did cause some difficulties and delays to the SA 2 work. 
SA 2 plans to send the draft TS on ‘Provision of UE Specific Behaviour Information to Network Entities’ to SA#19 for information. Some SA2 decisions (eg Gs interface optimization - impacting sections 5.2.3 to 5.2.6; and inter-MSC/SGSN handover issues in 5.2.11, 5.2.12, 5.2.14a) are difficult to resolve until the “bitmap vs IMEISV” decision is made. In addition work on section 6 (“operational issues of handling fault information”) cannot be usefully started until the decision is made.
If no decision is made, it is expected that these problems will become critical at SA2 #31 (Korea, 7-11/4/03) and delay the approval of the TS and the start of some of the stage 3 work in CN 1 and CN4. 
In addition, several delegations commented that the development of the interfaces specified by, say, SA 2, CN 1, CN 4, RAN 3, GERAN 2, etc represented only a small part of the actual work that needs to be done by the infrastructure manufacturers.

SA 2 are concerned at the lack of any RAN timescale for resolution of this issue and believe that continued lack of decision on “bitmap vs IMEISV” will lead to substantial delays in the delivery of this feature.

SA 2 kindly request TSG-RAN to make a decision on this topic before the end of their March meeting (ie before 15/3/03).

Actions:

To TSG-RAN:

a)        to note the above concerns of SA 2; and

b)
SA 2 kindly request TSG-RAN to make a decision between “bitmap” and 
IMEISV during their March 2003 TSG meeting.

Dates of Next SA 2 Meetings:

	Meeting
	Date
	Location
	Host

	SA2#31
	7 -11 April 2003
	Seoul, Korea
	Samsung

	SA2#32 
	12 -16 May 2003
	USA
	NAF3


